
EXCLUSIVE Dr Rashid Buttar BLASTS
Gates, Fauci, EXPOSES Fake Pandemic
Numbers As Economy Collapses

The contents of this post is extracted text from a YouTube with the title
“EXCLUSIVE Dr Rashid Buttar BLASTS Gates, Fauci, EXPOSES Fake Pandemic
Numbers As Economy Collapses” It was on the YouTube channel “The Next News
Network” hosted by Gary Franchi, an American patriot.

I knew the YouTube interview about COVID-19 would probably be taken down
because it exposes Gates and Fauci with information the Deep State does not
want us to know. And sure enough, by the morning of April 26, YouTube
notified me, “This video has been removed for violating YouTube’s Community
Guidelines”. Later that day a friend found the same YouTube with the title in
Croatian. I downloaded it before YouTube could ban it!

At the time of this post I proofread it up to the first 18 minutes and 56
seconds while listening to the YouTube. After that you will find un-formatted
text with no capitalization, no punctuation, no paragraph breaks, a lot of
misspelled word, and possible wrong words. Please pray for me that I can
finish the job, and come back tomorrow to see my progress!

Introduction to Interview

The information presented in this video is not intended to diagnose treat
cure or prevent any disease and has not been evaluated by the FDA. Please
consult your physician before starting any medical regimen.

(Gary Franchi,the Interviewer) Oh yes my friends, we have another exclusive
interview for you today, one that you will need to share to the four corners
of the earth, because we’re gonna be asking questions and bringing you
information that the mainstream media is absolutely ignoring, an emergency
doctor blasting Bill Gates, the fake pandemic numbers now in question as the
economy collapses.

Rashid Buttar, he graduated from Washington University with a double major in
biology and theology before attending medical school at the University of
Osteopathic Medicine in Health Sciences College of Medicine and surgery. He
trained in general surgery and emergency medicine and served as brigade
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surgeon and director of emergency medicine while serving in the US Army. He
is a board-certified clinical metal toxicology and preventive medicine. He is
board eligible in emergency medicine and has achieved fellowship status in
three separate medical societies. Today he serves as the medical director for
the Centers for advanced medicine with clinics in California and North
Carolina. These clinics specialize in the needs of patients with immune
dysfunctions and toxicity issues usually manifesting in various conditions
such as cancer, heart disease, and autism. it For over 20 years he has been
ranked as one of the top 50 doctors in the United States. His first book, The
Nine Steps to Keep the Doctor Away became a Wall Street Journal, USA Today,
and Amazon bestseller, and is now an international best-selling book
translated into multiple languages.

Now this week a video he made called out the fraud that is being perpetuated
across the world by the World Health Organization, the CDC, Bill Gates, the
Deep State, the mainstream media. It went viral with millions of views
worldwide. Doctor, welcome to the program.

(Dr. Buttar:) Thank you Gary. Appreciate it.

(Gary) Now, three weeks ago, you called this a conspiracy! You called out the
hysteria being perpetuated to scare the world population based on false data.
Now it was Jerome Adams this week, the Surgeon General, and the Trump
administration who agreed with you when they announced that they had dropped
the World Health Organization and the CDC model, and are now working with
real numbers. Okay, this is directly from the White House, this is the office
of the press secretary, now Tuesday the White House putting out this press
release demanding accountability from the World Health Organization and
committed to investigating the response the false claims in the cover-up. So
explain to our viewers what led you to this discovery, and how the numbers
never supported their claims.

(Dr. Buttar:) Well Gary basically I have patients from all over the world,
and patients were concerned about this, and they asked and I put out in
social media that look, if you really want to know, I’ll make a video about
this. And I expected some people to respond. I had, I don’t know, seven eight
hundred responses just, “yes, please get us the information.” So I asked the
question, because, you’re hearing stuff about conspiracy conspiracy. So those
videos that we put out, we’re actually asking the question “COVID-19
conspiracy? And as I started looking at it, I mean, to me it just didn’t make
any sense. Anyway, we deal with the hardest to deal with medical conditions
anyway. So it wasn’t a big deal. I just remembered that when I heard about
the corona virus aspect, there was one particular component that we used
intravenously a lot in our clinic, and I just made sure we had ten times the
normal amount, and that was it, it wasn’t a big deal. It didn’t bother me.
However, as I started looking at this information and as I started seeing
that this is actually a chimeric (composed of material (such as DNA) from
more than one organism) version, something that was developed here in the
United States, in 2015 was published in Nature magazine, that it was
developed in the University of North Carolina Chapel Hill where all the
initial studies were done. The chimeric research, despite having a moratorium
by the US government to prevent any chimeric research, by the way, just so



your audience understands, chimeric research basically means that they’re
taking a naturally occurring substance of virus in this case, and then
mutating it, genetically modifying it, attenuated changing the configuration
morphologically to gain function, it’s called a gain-of-function study, or
gain-of-function research, and that basically means that they’re making
something that already may have some potential to cause harm, making it more
harmful, making it more virulent, making it more resistant. And basically
that’s what I found, that they took the SHC014 strain of the Corona virus,
the surface antigen component and brought in the backbone from the SARS
Corona virus, put them together and then inserted HIV, and merged orthologues
on top of it to make a more virulent more detrimental virus.

(Gary) Now the thing is, if I could jump in for just a moment here, because
what I think you’re talking about is the moratorium that was placed, and then
3.7 million dollars from the National Institute of Health was transferred to
China so they could continue this research even though the moratorium. So
they basically outsource this research to China! Is this the same topic we’re
talking about here, this news that is just breaking?

(Dr. Buttar:) Yes this is exactly right. So it goes back to 2014. The US
government decided based upon certain virologists at that time saying that,
“look, there’s no justification for this kind of research. There’s a
potential to for it to cause harm, cause a pandemic, so there’s no
justification for us to do this type of research.” So the government passed a
moratorium in 2014. Fauci approved budgets to be monies to be sectioned for
this type of research. So basically, and I’m getting really, every time I
think about this it gets me really flustered, because I’m so angry, he
basically broke the law. He more than broke the law, he created this entire
tasket that we see with the world shut down was created by this initial
aspect back in 2015. He broke the law. He went against government
moratoriums, he took taxpayer money, and he funded research that has now led
to the COVID-19. In 2017 he was documented at Georgetown University saying
that there will be a pandemic that this presidency will face, that this term
will face. How did he know that in 2017 that something was going to happen in
2018 19 to 2020. There’s no, you can’t predict the market from three days
from today!

(Dr. Buttar:) How did he (Fauci) know that there was going to be a pandemic?
He stated this president will face a pandemic! My point is, that when
somebody makes these type of statements, and when they were involved with the
breaking of the law to fund the research that American taxpayers pay for,
that they would now try to create this diversion saying it was China! God, I
don’t know whether it came from China or released in China when it was
already released here. It’s irrelevant. The complicity of what’s going on
right now, whether it was released in China or whether it was already here,
or how did it happen, the US system had condoned it, they jumped on it,
they’re opportunistic, they’re shutting down the economy when they know in
fact that there’s no basis (for doing so). I mean there’s no virus that leaps
six feet or 12 feet, now they’re saying 13 feet. Complete misinformation!
And, I’m sorry that you hold the chain on me right now, but the mainstream
media, when the Surgeon General came out and said that basically the Gates



model, the Fauci model, the World Health Organization model was not going to
be followed anymore, and they were gonna look at the actual data, the actual
number, the mainstream media didn’t respond at all! All they said was it
seems like we’re going to be going to 2022 before people can assemble
together. That’s what ABC put out and Fox, or was it the New York Post put
out, it seems like the six feet of social distancing is not gonna be
sufficient, it needs to go to 13 feet! There is no virus or bacteria that can
jump 13 feet! It just defies every logical aspect of science and medicine!
And what really pisses me off is that there’s thousands, tens of thousands of
doctors and scientists out there that know that this is a fraud, and they’re
not saying anything! Either they’re scared of social ostracization because
they’re gonna be called out, or social shaming, or they’re afraid that
they’re gonna lose their license.

For God’s sake, this is changing the planet! And every scientist, and every
doctor that knows this to be a facade, needs to open their mouth and speak!
There is every aspect of science that has been literally picked up and thrown
in the toilet and flushed down! It’s like everybody’s ignoring it. The
fundamental aspects of how the human system works is being ignored.
Physiology is being just put in the garbage bin. Every aspect of virility and
infectious diseases is being ignored, Koch’s postulates has been ignored,
every aspect. Then you’ve got false positives coming from testing that we
know is not adequate. And then the testing that they are doing like the RT-
PCR the real-time polymerase chain reaction testing that’s already been shown
it was actually the guy who developed it in the 1980s, Dr. Modest, said that
you cannot use this testing for diagnostic purposes, you have to use it only
for where something has a genomic sequence that has already been identified.
You can’t use it for diagnosis, yet they’re using it for diagnosis!

And when that’s not enough to justify the number of deaths that they’ve
created this pandemic for, they’re causing doctors and nurses to go back and
change the death certificates to says COVID-19 as the first cause of death.
And if that’s not enough, now their mandates been sent to every state, every
doctor from every state medical board saying that there’s no necessity to
test. I got a letter like this myself. If they have symptoms, send them home,
and then the mandate of listing the cause of death is COVID-19.

The media is propagating footage of hospitals. and from one country to
another country using the same footage! People see the same person dying
multiple times, the use of mannequins should show that people are dying, and
yet they can’t even show us (nurses?) that are doing anything. They’re all in
a park, they’re all sitting there, the people are playing chess or playing
card games because they’re so idle. Nurses are being laid off right now
because there’s not enough work, but they’re pushing this agenda of fear fear
fear! The fear-mongering itself will increase your adrenal output which will
cause more stress and more emotional distraught. The emotional aspect one
side, now you’re talking now is about the financial aspect. People are going
to get stressed. Guess what that does? It reduces your immune system and
makes you susceptible to viruses and bacteria and to many other things. But
then to create this illusion over something like COVID-19 which nobody has
yet demonstrated a single death from the actual virus, from the proper



established accepted methodology that a virus has caused death. Nobody’s been
able to do that. It’s all based upon PCR testing.

And Gary, I don’t know whether you know this or not, all the way back to 1984
all the way up to 2018, there are multiple studies that show that if you’ve
had the flu shot, especially the trivalent flu shot, (there are) false
positives on COVID-19 testing! God knows what’s been injected into people
over the years! They want to know the cause of death. I want to know how many
of these people that supposedly died from COVID-19, which by the way, still
the numbers are less than the seasonal flu. The number of deaths are still
less than the seasonal flu, but I want to know how many of these people that
died of supposed COVID-19 actually had a history of a vaccination, and adult
vaccinations in the last ten years. That’s what I want to know. Because the
studies clearly show that if you’ve had a flu shot you’re gonna test positive
for COVID-19!

So you got all this other stuff that’s going on. They can’t justify the
numbers. They are gonna change the death certificates? They can’t justify the
numbers so they’re gonna take different footage of different people and then
attribute that to COVID-19. They just had CBS that that nurse that was crying
saying, “please give me a face mask so that I can take care of people. I
don’t want to risk my family and get the pandemic.” And then they find that
she hasn’t worked in a in a hospital in a year and a half, and she’s some
kind of a social media model. The amount of misrepresentation, deception,
diversion tactics to keep the public from knowing the truth, it’s just
unbelievable!

(Gary:)So let’s take it back to what you said at the beginning of this
fascinating statement you just made. I mean, I’m blown away, and all our
viewers are right now. So we’re gonna take this back. Is Fauci directly
responsible for this pandemic because he maneuvered the money, he maneuvered
around the moratorium, kept this chimeric research going in China, is he
directly responsible for not just the pandemic but also the response that’s
killed the economy, put what 17 to 22 million people out of work, is Fauci
directly responsible?

(Dr. Buttar:) I’m gonna say this. I think I’ve seen some petitions going
around. I know Dr. Shiva said that Fauci should be should be fired. I think
that’s a nicest thing that could be done to Fauci. I think he should. So he’s
a criminal. He’s broken the law. He’s gone against the government. I mean
that to me that seems like it’s a traitorous thing to do when the government
has passed a regulation. And he’s in one of the highest levels in the NIH.
He’s got a directorship at the NIH, and then he breaks the law, he breaks the
moratorium, and then funds research against something that could potentially
cause harm throughout the entire world. And he’s in collusion with with a
foreign government to do … I mean, I don’t know, that’s a matter for
attorneys to decide.

But I’ll tell you something, Fauci goes back to 1981. In 1981 he called
HIV/AIDS the gay disease, and he was the one who funded the research behind a



drug three years before it was even established that there was a real virus.
The virus was established in 1984. In 1981 he was pushing the agenda of a
drug prophylactically to treat people for a condition that has now been seen
to be related to lifestyle nutritional status, all sorts of other things, he
was pushing the agenda to push a drug that caused so much harm, as a
prophylactic, just to prevent HIV. And this goes back to 1981. We’re talking
39 years. This guy has a history of pushing an agenda.

Here’s a question that I want to ask you, Gary. Forget about the audience for
a second, I was gonna ask you a logical question. So here’s the President
regardless of whether you are for the President or against the President,
forget about that, the man is elected. He’s the President of the United
States, and it is our responsibility as citizens to follow the directive of
our commander in chief, whether you agree or disagree, he went through the
process and he got elected. So get off that bandwagon people, and stop making
a big deal between the Democrats and Republicans. He’s the President, he
deserves our support. But now the President comes out and says there’s a drug
called Hydroxychloroquine which has been on the market for God knows 50 60 70
years, and another drug, Zithromax, which has been it’s a macrolid that’s
been around for at least, that class of drugs has been around for at least 70
80 years, maybe Zithromax has been around for I don’t know 20 years, whatever
the case is. These are established drugs, they’re safe drugs, using them in
combination doctors that have shown at least 99% efficacy. They’ve shown
hundreds and hundreds of patients they’ve treated, nobody’s died, symptoms
resolved within an hour, hour and a half to two days and a half, two days.

Okay, so you’ve got this class, the President brings it out, and Fauci says,
unless there’s some studies to show that, it should not be used. Yet he’s
promoting a vaccine that we have no idea what the hell that’s going to do,
and he’s saying that’s okay to use? I mean, if that does not show a conflict
of interest I don’t know what does! People need to wake up and realize there
is a massive criminal component to this, this entire world economy, the whole
world economy is shutting down. It comes back to one person in my opinion,
and that’s Fauci.

Now, there’s other people that are involved with the charade, obviously, but
Fauci is the person that they put up in the front, and Fauci is the one who
had the ability to stop this. Fauci has told a friend of mine, Judy Mikovits,
who I was doing an interview with just about an hour earlier, she went to
jail and spent five years (in jail). She was threatened by Fauci ten years
ago when she came out to say that the viral studies and the research that she
had done, and she was in charge of doing the research in Ebola to make it
more virulent, the gain-of-function studies on Ebola she was responsible for
that. When she realized the stuff that she had developed and the stuff that
she was researching was being used for nefarious purposes, and she was going
to be a whistleblower, her career was threatened and more her life was
threatened! She refused to back down. She went forward and guess what they
did? They framed her and they put her in jail for five years.

She’s got a book that came out today I believe it’s called, Plague of
Corruption. It just came out today. I’m telling you right now, it can all e
traced back to Fauci. But Fauci is just one of the players. there’s other



people, and you can start looking with the agendas. It’s wide open. Anybody
can go in and do their own Internet search. They just need to open their
eyes. They need to open up their mind, and they need to be married to no
decision or outcome. Just look at it for yourselves, people. You’ve got your
brains, use your own brain, come up with your own sequence of events how it
happened, do the research, and if you’re following a logical sequential
thought pattern you’ll come to the same conclusion. There’s no way that you
can come up to any other conclusion. All roads lead back to the same place.

(Gary:) Now, let’s let’s take it back to another point you made okay,
regarding the the classifications, the death classifications, what are you
hearing from colleagues regarding those classifications or reclassifications
concerning a CD.

(Dr. Buttar:) Okay, so I’ve had correspondence with many of the doctors that
I’ve trained, and some of the doctors that are friends of mine on a social
setting, and they’re all saying the same thing. They’re saying that this is
not viral, I don’t know what it is but it appears to be altitude sickness, it
appears to be a hypoxic injury type scenario. And the doctors that have come
out and actually stated this have been censored. My videos part 3, part 4,
and part 5 were taken off YouTube after they hit like millions of views.
YouTube censored at first, and Facebook followed suit. Now there’s certain
videos that they’ve left up. They’ve left up part 1 and part 2. We put out a
video 48 hours ago, less than 48 hours ago, it was a five-minute video by the
Surgeon General, and what he said, and how the media is not covering it, and
that one had millions of views. But I know there many doctors that are aware
of this. If anything, the doctors that have given me information, the doctors
that have shared information with me that are in that setting, because I’m
not doing emergency medicine now, I haven’t for almost 20 years. I was
trained in emergency medicine and general surgery but my practice is dealing
with cancer and other types of chronic disease, autism, we have patients from
93 countries. So I’m not dealing with the acute medical situation, but I have
info from many of the doctors that are taking care of it.

And I’ll just I’ll just read you some of the things. I mean that the doctor
that from the ICU ER scenario that was in New York that whose video went
viral, they shut him down, they censored the video! Why would you censor a
doctor that’s in the field, that’s in the trenches, taking care of people,
and what he’s stating? Why are they not covering, allowing him to be able to
make his statement?

You know, bottom line is this, Gary, when you have an acute care situation,
and you have a respiratory condition, the first thing that you want to
remember is to maintain the airway. So in trauma medicine, in emergency
medicine, we have what we call the ABCs of Medicine. A is airway, B is
breathing and C is circulation. So if the airway head is at a potential of
being compromised, you want to stabilize that airway. So how how do you make
sure that person is able to maintain that airway? We start off easily with
liters of oxygen for nasal canula, you increase it to 5, 10 whatever. At that
point then you can go to the system breathing, you can go to CPAP with just
continuous positive airway pressure, then you can go to BiPAP which is bi-
level positive airway pressure. And there studies that show that actually



CPAP t BiPAP is more effective than incubation. But as soon as you start
incubating a person, now you’ve got many other things that happen. Okay
you’ve got the trauma the Barrow trauma from the mechanical ventilation,
that’s an issue, you’ve got aspiration pneumonia as an issue, you’ve got the
actual incubation process that can cause more inflammatory cascade and trauma
to the to the airway. There’s all sorts of different things! Once you start
going into the incubation part there’s all sorts of things that happen —
potential problems.

Now what they’ve done is they have bypassed CPAP and BiPAP, it completely
bypasses, they’ve taken people with respiratory conditions and respiratory
stress and they’ve put them right into the incubation aspect. And the doctors
that I’m getting feedback from are saying, yes, there is an increase in
respiratory conditions of people having that in New York, but it’s not viral,
it doesn’t seem to make sense, it’s as a hypoxic injury, it seems to be where
the hemoglobin is disassociated to some kind of a disruption. And there is an
explanation for all of that, but it’s been completely ignored. It’s the
videos that were censored where there was two, there was a letter and a
number that was the key words that made those things get censored, and that
was (beep in video).

(From this point the video seems to be censored with beeps over key words! If
I can find a better copy of the video I will continue to work on the text.
I’m up to the 21 minute 14 seconds point.)


